
From: Alba Miranda
To: info@slocleanair.org; Gary Willey; secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov;

Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov; John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; Jim@oceanodunes.org; ynelson@calpoly.edu;
mshah@goverbeach.org; John Peschong; Bruce Gibson; Adam Hill; rfonzi_atascadero.org; JHamon_prcity.com;
bharmon_arroyogrande.org; apease_slocity.org; awaage@pismobeach.org; jheadding@morrobayca.gov

Subject: DO NOT CLOSE THE OCEANO DUNES
Date: Wednesday, April 18, 2018 8:40:54 AM

I’m writing this letter once again to voice my opinion in regards to the closure of the oceano dunes. I DO NOT want
the oceano dunes to be close.  Me and my family camp there at least 5-6 times a year for the past 10 years. It is a
wonderful place where we have created beautiful memories.  Yes we do have a razor and quads but that’s not all we
do. We enjoy the beach by simply walking in the sand, my kids love to play in the sand. We often take trips into
town to go eat at hoagies and have some ice cream. We also shop around the stores. It’s nice to know that we can go
camp and be on the sand but also have the accessibility to go into town.  I like for you to reconsider closing the
dunes or closing more of the riding area. 
I understand that there is a group of people that are pushing to close the dunes because of the emissions cause by the
Quads and other OHV vehicles. They believe the emissions and the “dust”cause by the riders is a health concern.
They say the air is unhealthy. I like to defer..... pismo and like many other beaches has a high probability of high
winds that picks up the sand and “dust” causing the air to be bad.. well this is Mother Nature.. we cant control the
high winds. The residents that are for the closure of the dunes have only been here a few years... Was it not
mentioned to them the area they were coming was close to the dunes and has high winds speeds making it
impossible to come out some days... trust me we all been there... there are many times where we have to stay inside
the trailer because the wind is too  fast and it’s crazy outside... I know we are not there all year around But there are
many who live in this area that do experience it and they don’t want the dunes to be closed off...
I like for you to consider doing more testing in regards to the emissions...  the “data” that they have presented is
biased... it is only being conducted by the people who want to dunes close. This isn’t right... just because you have
people buying million dollars homes in that area doesn’t mean you have to follow through with their wants. People
have been using the oceans dunes since the 1970s a lot more time then the people buying million dollar homes in the
nipomo area... they have sustain the economy and abide by the regulations the parks impede on them. Every time we
go camping we are responsible. We take care of the beach and we respect other campers. We do not go crazy on the
dunes and we don’t go do mischievous things. Please DO NOT CLOSE the dunes... 
            Sincerely,  Alba Miranda
                 

Sent from my iPhone
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